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Executive Summary:

Staff recommends that the Commission grant BayRing’ s request for a waiver of
Neustar’s denial ofnumbering resources in Milford, New Hampshire. This request can
be fulfilled without j eopardizing available numbering resources in that rate center.

Background:

On May 1 0, 20 1 6, Freedom Ring Communications, LL.C. d/b/a BayRing
Communications (BayRing) filed a request asking the Commission to overturn Neustar’s
denial of BayRing’ s request for one block of telephone numbers. BayRing asserts that it
is unable to meet the needs of one or more customers without obtaining the requested
block.

Neustar administers telephone number assignments on behalf of the North
American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA). Neustar denied the request because
BayRing has not met the Months to Exhaust or utilization requirements in Milford: that
is, its demand history does not support allocating new numbers to Milford at this time
under standard processes.

Under 47 C.F.R. §52. 1 5(g)(4), a state commission “may overturn the NANPA’s
decision to withhold numbering resources from the carrier based on its determination that
the carrier has demonstrated a verifiable need for numbering resources and has exhausted
all other available remedies.”

BayRing has provided documentation of its customer demand with the
Commission on a confidential basis. Staff has reviewed this documentation and
considers the demand both credible and sufficient to justify release of a number block.






